4. In preparation of filing the attached 501 Request for Administrative Law Hearing, I have had the opportunity to research past communications with those agencies who should have jurisdiction with respect to my SSA complaints re: Identity Theft, and its extenuating affect on my ability to obtain a valid US Social Security number since March 10, 2003. Incorporated into the body of documents, which have filed several bankers’ boxes, and that I am now in possession of, the question of jurisdiction has arisen. 

In fact, the issue of jurisdiction of my body of complaints was essentially put on the table first by the NH US Attorney, in 2003, when he referred my complaints to US DOJ Criminal Division; and, then again, in 2007, the Office of Inspector General of United States Department of Justice referred my complaints back to US DOJ Criminal Division for ‘a review’; and, then again the OIG US DOJ in an August 21, 2009 email Notice to me that, yet again, my complaints had been sent back to US DOJ Criminal Division for ‘review’. The August 21, 2009 ‘referral’ of my overall Title 18 RICO complaints, to include the issue of my identity theft, were referred for ‘review’ to the Criminal Division of the US DOJ, and to the OIG of SSA Fraud Division, and to also include the OIG of the US Department of State.

Additionally, I was recently Noticed by Senator Rand Paul that he too had referred my ‘concerns regarding Identity Theft to the U.S. Department of Justice [CLICK HERE]. Senator Paul informed me, in his June 9, 2015 letter that “You should expect a direct reply from their agency within 60 days”. As of this writing I have not been contacted by US DOJ. Therefore, in an effort not to waste US Government resources, I would request that SSA contact US DOJ with respect to the above mentioned referrals. If it is determined that SSA has jurisdiction over all, or parts, of my complaints, then I will immediately supply the relevant recently recovered documents, which include prior communications with NH Senator Sununu’s Office circa 2008 [CLICK HERE], NH Congress person Carol Shea Porter, and former NH Governors to include Governors Shaheen and Lynch, among other NH State and Federal Agencies, and the FBI with respect to my complaints to include my “identity theft”, which include the fact that my fingerprints had been on file with FBI as a 5 foot 8 inch white male.

I will promptly comply with your findings, and I await your answer. I have already made travel plans to be out of the US from September 6, 2015 – October 19, 2015, therefore, I will not be available to attend a hearing until after October 19, 2015. However, my US Postal Mail will be checked daily, and I will be able to promptly respond in writing to any questions that may arise. My son Fritz Vorisek will be my main contact when I am out of the US. His phone is [REDACT]. He is [REDACT]. He will [REDACT]. .

